THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

APRIL 26, 2006

Call to order


The meeting was called to order at 7:10pm, by President Dennis Donahue.  Present were members; John Szandocha, Vice President, Chris Argiropoulos, Treasurer, Thriaya Wagner, Assistant Secretary and Susan True, secretary.  Present also was invited guest, Jane Sousa, from Dynamic Landscaping.

Minutes

Minutes of the meeting of Feb. 28th 2006 were approved as written.

Old Business


Snow and Lawn Maintenance


Jane Sousa was invited to discuss mowing and plowing services and her request for a price increase in light of the new plantings, one hundred new trees, and mulching.  Issues discussed included; cost for plantings, labor to work around trees and plantings, cost of gas, weeding, pruning, and cost of the mulch to freshen and unify the look of the beds.  Motion proposed to accept the cost increase of $2,500.00 and to renegotiate the contract costs, as it pertains to Deerfield, when it reverts to the town. Motion seconded and past.  Chris will negotiate any changes in the Deerfield service.

Sprinklers



Sprinklers will be turned on 4/29/06 after the turning on of the water by MDC.  We will need to determine the length of time of each running and the hours of use for each run.  Green Machine will then be able to come and assess the needs for repair, the fields of watering, and start the system up.  Chris can then determine the projected cost per season for budgeting.  The committee agreed that next year we should put this process out to bid.  Motion to put a cap on this years expenditure at $1,000.00 made, seconded and passed. 

Paving


Dennis was pleased to report that the top coating of Deerfield and Timothy had been done, and had unexpectedly included the  paving of the town’s playground parking lot.  
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Requests for bids on the paving of Quail Run and Spice Bush Lanes were sent out to four contractors, two of which responded.  The 
bids were reviewed, and it was decided by the Board that we would hold a special meeting  May 2nd to interview the  two respondents, and receive an explanation of the scope, and details of each bid.  

Treasurer’s Report

Chris reported on budget, cash on hand, and the impact of proposed repairs, fees, and improvements.  A motion to approve and fund the forecasted expenses from the  reserve and capital expenditures was seconded and passed.   The 2005 budget was presented and we are in reasonable balance for the currant year.

Demand Letter
The Board has approved and authorized a letter to be sent to Byron Lester of 15 Spice Bush Lane, in regards to  the  long standing, outstanding fees which had been court ordered.  Despite multiple attempts to explain and to collect the fee, it is still owing.  The Demand letter  will be sent by Dennis outlining the penalties and due dates.

New Business

Snow Etiquette

A flyer will be sent out in the third quarter bills, reminding members about the management of snow and should be distributed at the October meeting.

Next Meeting
The special meeting will be held at Dennis’ house at 2 Timothy Lane on Tuesday, May 2, 2006.  Invited will be representatives from JRJ Construction Co., LLC, and Cocchiola Paving, Inc.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:20pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Susan True

Secretary

